Ozarks Transportation Organization

Bicycle Advisory Committee Minutes

November 8th, 2005 

4th floor Conference Room, 840 Boonville Springfield, Missouri.

The following members were present: 

Carol Cruise, City Utilities

Joel Keller, Greene County

David Hutchinson, City of Springfield

Susie Wecker, SMSU  

Dawne Gardner, MODOT

Davonna Morgan, Ozarks Transportation 

1. Call to order: Davonna Morgan called the meeting to order at 3:05 pm.

2. Approval of August 9th, 2005 meeting minutes: Ms. Morgan asked if there were any corrections, additions or changes to be made to the minutes.  Hearing none, Carol Cruise moved for approval of the minutes, and Dawne Gardner seconded the motion.  Ms. Morgan called the question and the minutes were approved unanimously.

3. Approval of meeting agenda. Ms. Morgan asked if there were any corrections, additions or changes to be made to the agenda.  Hearing none, Ms. Cruise moved for approval of the agenda, and Susie Wecker seconded the motion.  Ms. Morgan called the question and the agenda was approved unanimously.

4. Review and comment period of the Draft OTO Comprehensive Bike Plan.  Ms. Morgan discussed the completion of the regional bike/ped plan. Copies of the plan were mailed out to the committee and the MPO staff used this time to ask for any comments, concerns, or questions the committee would like to address before the draft is sent to the Technical Committee and Board of Directors for final approval.  The committee addressed some formatting issues, but overall agreed with the content of the document.  The MPO staff addressed these formatting issues before the final draft copy was sent for approval. 

5. MODOT Statewide Bicycle Plan.  The committee discussed MODOT’s plan to produce a statewide bicycle plan.  The preliminary map of the recommended routes was available online on MODOT’s website.  Ms. Morgan provided copies of the map and asked the committee to review the map for any inaccuracies or concerns.  Ms. Gardner, from MODOT, told the committee that MODOT was well aware of the inaccuracies that currently existed in the document. Ms Morgan then asked any discrepancies or comments be sent to her or Caryn Girarratono, the MODOT Bike/Ped Coordinator, by December 1st, 2005. 

6. Other Business- MOBPAC meeting is 11/14/05

7. Adjournment:  Ms. Morgan adjourned the meeting at 3:45 p.m.










